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Meeting Date – April 12, 2022 

 

Members Present - Mr. Michael Mazloff, Michelle O’Rourke 

 

Others Present:  Pamela Harding – Director Planning & Development Helen Ganas – Public 

Health Nurse, Denise Monteiro – Recording Secretary, Melissa Tuomi – Resident, Trevor Bruso 

– Public Health Coordinator Leicester Regional Public Health Coalition, Christopher Wilson – 

Epidemiologist Leicester Regional Public Health Coalition    

 

Michael Mazloff called the meeting to order at 5:50 PM. The meeting was scheduled for 5:30 but 

a quorum was not present until 5:50. A quorum was not possible as the Town Manager has not 

yet approved the appointment of Melissa Tuomi to a vacancy, which has been requested for the 

past four months.  The Town Manager states that he will approve this appointment. 

 

Approval of Meeting Minutes March15, 2022 

Michelle made a motion to approve, Michael seconded – APPROVED 

 

Local Upgrade Approval – 429 Reservoir Street 

 Chris MacKenzie, Project Manager – Dillis and Roy Civil Design Group shared the plan 

for 429 Reservoir Street and explained the need for a Local Upgrade Approval. After 

discussion Michelle made a motion to approve the Local Upgrade Approval for 429 

Reservoir Street, Michael seconded – Approved  

 

State Sanitary Code 

 98-100 Chapel Street – pending, work is being done per the order of conditions 

 

Food Establishments 

 680 Main Street – Thai House of Holden – new restaurant, will perform a pre-operation 

inspection later this month 

 
COVID 

 Helen notified the Board that Chris Wilson will be assisting her with Covid numbers 

 Chris advised there were 85 cases in the past month 

 Helen stated there has been a slight increase in Covid cases as well as flu cases (majority 

school aged kids) 



 

 

 Michael asked to receive monthly vaccination rates, monthly # of cases, positivity rate 

and waste water reports – (Denise will send monthly) 

 
 
Title V Inspections Completed 

 400 Sterling Road – Passes  

 57 Jackson Street – Passes  

 12 Windsor Court – Passes  

 621 Wachusett Street – Passes  
 
Systems Being Repaired 

 3 Chestnut Hill Road – Septic Abandonment 

 

New/Other Business 

 Trevor talked about updating the EDS Plan and about setting up a subcommittee to target 

health issues from within the community and develop online surveys  

 Pam asked Trevor to provide a list of the demographics he will be looking for and 

recommended involving the schools before the survey is created 

 Michael Mazloff recommended speaking to providers within the town and find out what 

they are seeing 

 
 

 
Next Meeting May 17, 2022 at 5:30 PM  
 
Adjourned 6:25 pm 

 


